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Wednesday, January 27, 2021
Meeting opened at noon by Commissioner Bob Sevin at the Grand Isle Multiplex Building located at 3101 Louisiana Highway 1.  Commissioners present were Bob Sevin, Ambrose Besson and Terrill Pizani. Commissioners Juanita B. Cheramie and Perry Chighizola were absent.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Pizani and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on December 9, 2020 as read.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Pizani and unanimously agreed to approve the financial report and pay all invoices associated with operating the port commission.

Commissioner Perry Chighizola entered the meeting at 12:11 p.m.

Mr. Mo Saleh addressed the commission and stated that he is working on an appeal with FEMA to cover the difference with the bidding compared to what was approved. A meeting is needed to be set up with the state for the Capital Outlay, and our state Senator and Representative. We also need to get our Jefferson Parish representative here and give them a tour of our port facility. He also stated that he is working on getting the channel dredged.
Executive Director Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that we have just a few overdue leases and will issue notice to termination the leases for the overdue invoices. A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commission Chighizola and unanimously agreed give Mr. Readeanour an additional three weeks to come up with his lease payment. Informed the commissioners that all the cameras at the Commercial Dock are working and being recorded. He is working on the aids to navigation with the Coast Guard. Mr. Danos will get a price on fixing the dock by Mr. Brunet boat slip. Mr. Danos stated that the Kayak Launch has potholes, and it was mentioned to call Friends of Grand Isle to see if they can get some limestone. Mr. Danos also mentioned a minor auto accident to the Commissioners that happened a couple of days ago.
Commissioner Pizani stated that the Commercial Dock needs more no fishing signs posted. Mr. Danos stated he would take care of adding more signs at the Commercial Dock. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve having 3000 trifolds made showing port projects in the amount of $653.00.

 A motion was made by Commissioner Chighizola, seconded by Commissioner Pizani and unanimously agreed to approve to hire Straight Edge Contractors to paint and install a hot water heater at the port office for $953.00.

A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Chighizola and unanimously agreed to approve to give permission to Brian Barthelemy to install 3 phase electrical for his port at the Commerical Dock. The lawyer will draw up the agreement. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Pizani and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 1:10 p.m.
_______________________________                     __________________________________

Bob Sevin, Commissioner



Juanita B. Cheramie, Secretary/Treasurer
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